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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2005

TO: Honorable Mary Denny, Chair, House Committee on Elections 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2154 by Smithee (Relating to the declination of compensation by a candidate for a county 
or precinct office.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code to allow a candidate for a county or precinct office 
to file an affidavit with the county clerk or the precinct office at any time prior to the election that 
states that if the person is elected, they will decline to accept compensation for their service in that 
elected position. The person would not be allowed to revoke the declination during their term of 
office. The bill would take effect immediately if it receives the required two-thirds vote in both 
houses; otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 2005.

A county would incur administrative costs for processing the affidavit and sending a copy to the 
county payroll officer, but would realize a savings in the amount of the declined salary.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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